June 22, 2021

A Regular Meeting of the Board of Delta County Road Commissioners was held on Tuesday, June 22,
2021 at 4:30 p.m. at the Main Office, 3000 32" Avenue North, Escanaba, Michigan. The Board Meeting
was accessible to the public via GoToMeeting Conference Call.

Chairman Aschbacher called the meeting to order at 4:30 p.m., followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.

PRESENT: Chairman Bob Aschbacher, Vice-Chairman Randy Bjork, Commissioner Mark Asselin,
Commissioner Dustin Stempki, & Commissioner Dennis Stanek.

ABSENT: None
Chairman Aschbacher moved to approve the Agenda as printed.

Chairman Aschbacher moved to approve the minutes of the June 8, 2021 Regular Meeting.

Manager Jody Norman gave an admin update: We have been mowing on the state highway for
one week and there will be a second mower starting to make sure it is complete by the 4™ of
July. The paving projects are half way done at this time. CR 410 & CR 414 are on hold until the
Fall. The crew will start hauling in 3-4 weeks. The drill test at Moss Lake came back better than
expected and we are moving forward with purchasing the pit. Our gravel chip supply is low and
there are some issues with getting new chips made in a timely manner, so Manager Norman is
looking into different places we can get chips from.

Policy #26 — Automated Clearing House (ACH) was reviewed and no changes were made.

It was moved by Commissioner Stempki, seconded by Commissioner Asselin to approve Bills Payable
Voucher No. 2575 in the amount of $30,400.00 & No. 2576 in the amount of $1,070,984.55 and Payroll
Voucher No. 69134 in the amount of $83,682.45 as presented and reviewed.

Roll Call Vote:
Commissioner Stanek
Commissioner Stempki
Chairman Aschbacher
Vice-Chairman Bjork
Commissioner Asselin

It was moved by Commissioner Stanek, seconded by Commissioner Stempki to approve the
Project/Material Agreements for Ford River Township.

Ayes—5 Nays—-0

Under Road Commissioner’s Comments, County Board Liaison John Malnar informed the commissioners
of the MI Association of Counties Summer Summit on July 26™.

There being no further business to come before the board at this time, Chairman Aschbacher moved
to adjourn the meeting at 5:06 pm.

Robert Aschbacher, Chairman Chelse Pepin, Deputy County Clerk



